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Association of Adaptation Studies Meeting

Istanbul, September 28, 2011 
Trustees Present: Jeremy Strong (Chair), Timothy Corrigan, Imelda Whelehan, Deborah Cartmell, Eckart Voigts-Virchow

Apologies: Lisa Hopkins, Jonathan Bignell, Erica Sheen, Thomas Leitch
1. Minutes of the AGM 2010, 0ctober 1, 2010, Centre for British Studies, Berlin, were approved as an accurate record.
2. Report on Progress 10/11

· Website.  The Chair (Jeremy Strong) confirmed that the website was now in operation

http://adaptation.uk.com/  

Any suggestions for the site can be forwarded to the Chair. Jeremy.strong@writtle.ac.uk
· Activities planned for the following year include: 

18-19 November 2011: Vegetarians, VILFs and Fang-Bangers: Modern Vampire Romance in print and on screen,

Adapting Historical Narratives - A one-day conference, 28 February 2012, It All Ended: Harry Potter and Popular Culture - A one-day conference, 29 February 2012, The Fringes of Adaptation - Postgraduate Conference, 1 March 2012 (all at De Montfort University, Leicester: details at http://www.dmu.ac.uk/research/humanities/adaptations/news-events-conferences/events.jsp
The Association is also taking part in the Bridport Festival (further details to be announced to members).

· The Association sponsored ‘Shakespeare: Sources and Adaptation’ (Cambridge 9-11 September 2011) was extremely successful with over 200 delegates present, including Carol Ann Duffy, Trevor Nunn and Tim Supple.

3. The Association of Adaptation Studies Essay Prize

The Chair announced the winner, Clare Parody.  Her essay ‘Franchising/Adaptation’ has been published in Adaptation 4 (2).  The runners-up were Heather McLendon, Megan Murray-Pepper, Tom Ue and Edmund Roberts.  The competition proved extremely successful and the prize will be offered again in 2012 (deadline for submissions: 2/04/12).
4. Budget  

The balance as of 1 August 2011 is £1180.09.  The meeting approved a payment of £500.00 for the reconstruction and maintenance of the website.  

5. Membership

The Chair reminded delegates that they must join the Association as part of the conference.  Joining instructions will be posted on the website so as to encourage new members.

6. Future Conferences

The 7th annual Association of Adaptation Studies conference will be at York   

University and hosted by Dr Judith Buchanan. Entitled ‘Visible and Invisible Authorships’ (27-28 September 2012), the deadline for proposals is 10 January 2012.  Proposals for 2013 include Edge Hill University, Liverpool and Flagler College, Florida.  Any expressions of interest in hosting a future conference should be made to Jeremy Strong.

7. Targets for 2011/12 

The Chair recommended that creating a fully operational website that provides a useful resource to all members will the priority for the next 12 months.

8. Date of next meeting: 28 September 2012, York.















